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AN ACT relating to the military department; authorizing the 
adjutant general to use either state or federal procurement 
procedures for contracts regarding state owned property; 
and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 9-2-1016(b)(iv) by creating a new 
subparagraph (H) and 19-7-103(b) by creating a new 
paragraph (xxi) are amended to read: 

 
9-2-1016.  General services division. 
 
(b)  For the purpose of this subsection the term 

"agencies" does not include the University of Wyoming, 
community college districts, or school districts. It does 
not include the department of transportation except as to 
paragraphs (xi), (xii) and (xiii) of this subsection. The 
department through the general services division shall:  

 
(iv)  Adopt standard forms and procedures 

providing that bids or contracts for supplies or services 
shall be awarded through the use of competitive sealed 
bidding, competitive negotiation, noncompetitive 
negotiation or small purchase procedures as hereafter 
provided: 

 
(H)  The director of the department of 

administration and information or his designee, upon a 
written finding that it would be more efficient to use 
federal procurement procedures for contracts let by the 
Wyoming military department concerning state owned 
properties under the control of the adjutant general, may 
authorize federal procurement procedures instead of the 
procedures required by this paragraph. 
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19-7-103.  Adjutant general; appointment; rank; 

removal; duties and qualifications. 
 
(b)  The adjutant general of Wyoming shall have powers 

and duties and be paid a salary as follows: 
 

(xxi)  He may use federal procurement procedures 
when letting contracts concerning properties under the 
control of the adjutant general, subject to authorization 
as provided in W.S. 9-2-1016(b)(iv)(H). 

 
Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2007. 

 
(END) 
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